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Directions/Minutes of Commissioners #2 
Proposed Plan Change 12 – Mission Special Character Zone - Napier City Council 

 
A hearing has been set down for Monday 17th and Tuesday 18th September 2018 and is to be held at 
the East Pier Hotel, 50 Nelson Quay, Ahuriri, Napier.  As per our Minute #1, Cultural Impact 
Assessment reports, a section 42A report from Napier City Council (NCC) and expert evidence from 
one submitter has also been received and provided to the parties.  
 
Following an initial review of the Section 42A Report, the Panel considers that there is additional 
information that should be provided by the reporting officer.  That information being,  
 
a) A table summarising the recommendations of the officer as to the individual points of 

submission.  
 
b)  A table setting out the recommended amendments to the provisions of the proposed Plan 

Change, as identified in the Section 42A Report, with an additional summary as to reasons as 
to the Section 32AA of the Resource Management Act 1991 requirements. 

 
The Panel’s expectation is that the two tables will be tabled as information by the Section 42A 
Reporting Officer at commencement of the hearing on Monday 17th September 2018.    
 
The remainder of the hearing procedures set out in Minute #1 dated 13th August 2018 are unchanged. 
 
Any correspondence with the Commissioners should be directed to the Hearing Administrator,  
Mrs K Hunt at NCC in the first instance. Email: kathryn.hunt@napier.govt.nz  
 
 
 

 
Mark St.Clair (Chair) 
10 September 2018 


